January 4, 2016






Re-Organization Meeting of Council


  Chancellor Center
Swearing In Ceremony
Mayor Swartz opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  He then introduced the Honorable Judge Michael Petrucci. 

Judge Petrucci conducted the swearing-in-ceremony and administered the Oath of Office to Councillors-Elect Tara Grunde-McLaughlin, Robert A. King, and Kevin M. McDermott.  Councillors then took their seat at the table.
Present:  Councillors Grunde-McLaughlin, Gusty, King, McDermott, Walker and Warren; Mayor Charles Swartz and Solicitor William Bolla.
Mayor Swartz entertained nominations for President of Council.   A motion was duly made by Councillor McDermott nominating Robert Walker for President.  Mayor Swartz called for further nominations. There being none, the nominations for President were closed. Mayor Swartz called for a roll-call voice vote and then announced that Robert Walker received a unanimous vote and thereby the position of President.
Mayor Swartz entertained nominations for Vice-President of Council. A motion was made by Councillor King nominating Chris Gusty for Vice-President.  Mayor Swartz called for further nominations. There being none, the nominations for Vice-President were closed. Mayor Swartz called for a roll-call voice vote and then announced that Chris Gusty received a unanimous vote and thereby the position of Vice-President. 
Mayor Swartz then vacated the position of chair and turned the meeting over to the newly elected President of Council, Robert Walker.
President of Council

President Walker thanked Council for supporting him again as President of Council and he looks forward to an interesting and challenging year.  He said that 2016 has a number of major projects including the start-up of Phase I of the Steeple View project, the rehabilitation of the Main Municipal Parking Lot, hopefully an overhaul of lighting fixtures in the Borough with LED lights, and the finalization of Phase II of the Steeple View project.  In addition Julia Woldorf will be moving forward with the Restoration of the Newtown Common and he thanked Ms. Woldorf for her efforts.
Remarks from Newly Elected Councillors
Councillor King said he was honored to be re-elected to serve the Borough and he looked forward to working with Council members.  They have worked well together in the past and with all the projects ahead it will be important to continue working together.
Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin is also honored to serve and to continue working with the other members of Council and looking forward to working with Kevin.
Councillor McDermott said that he is thrilled to serve on Council and felt this was a time for him to give back to the community. He very much appreciates the opportunity to serve.
Council re-affirmed:

· Council meets the Wednesday prior to the second Tuesday for Work Session at 5:30 P.M. in Council Chambers.  Unless otherwise advertised, all regular semi-monthly meetings of Council will be held on the second Tuesday in the auditorium of the Chancellor Center, 30 North Chancellor Street, commencing at 7:00 P.M. and (where applicable) the fourth Thursday in Council Chambers at 23 N. State Street.
All regular meetings of Boards, Commissions, and Committees of Council have been advertised and will be held in the Council Chambers unless otherwise advertised.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to name as official newspaper(s) for legal notices and employment advertising, the Inter-County Newspapers (The Advance); Bucks County Courier Times; and if needed, The Intelligencer and\or the Philadelphia  Inquirer.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor King and carried unanimously, to name the following financial institutions as depositories for the Borough of Newtown:  The First National Bank & Trust of Newtown and Pennsylvania Local Government Investment Trust (PLGIT).

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to adopt mileage reimbursement, when authorized by supervisor and/or President of Council for employees and elected officials at the rate of 54 cents a mile as set by the IRS.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously, to approve a resolution authorizing designated officials to execute documents and sign checks for First National Bank and the Pennsylvania Local Government Investment Trust.

Re-appointments for those that serve, at will or at the pleasure of the Council, are as follows:

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor McDermott, and carried unanimously, to re-appoint Marcia M. Scull to serve as Secretary.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously, to re-appoint Patricia A. Ours to serve as Treasurer.
Discussion to Re-Open the Budget

President Walker noted that Council approved the budget in December but Council has the opportunity to re-open the budget for discussion, if they so choose.  Councillor Warren said that Council had worked out the budget in the fall, dealing with any open issues at that time and he was satisfied with budget as it stands.
Mr. Walker reminded all Committees that they should reorganize at their next scheduled
meeting.

Public to be Heard

Resident Richard Spadaccino introduced himself to Council and expressed his interest in

serving on the Newtown Borough Planning Commission.  As a retired engineer, he has over

30 years of experience and he has managed and constructed facilities. 
Request for Handicapped Parking Space

Mayor Swartz brought forward a request from a resident with medical issues requesting

placement of a handicapped parking space near her home. She understands that the space

would be available to anyone with a legal handicapped parking placard or license plate.  The

Police Chief reviewed the request and approves.  Councillor King commented that Council

is not always able to approve such requests, but he noted that S. Lincoln Avenue has no

handicapped parking spaces and felt that it would be justifiable.  Councillor Grunde

McLaughlin said the Traffic Committee concurred.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin and carried unanimously to approve the request for a handicapped parking space at 339 S. Lincoln Avenue.
Approval of Minutes

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor King and carried with Councillor McDermott abstaining to approve the December 2, 2015 Work Session Meeting minutes.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor Gusty and carried with Councillor McDermott abstaining to approve the December 8, 2015 Council Meeting minutes
Certificates of Appropriateness - Robert King

· A motion was duly made by Councillor King, seconded by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, and carried unanimously to follow the recommendation of the Historic Architectural Review Board and direct President of Council to sign the following Certificate of Appropriateness, thereby approving the historical appropriateness of the application, with final approval by the Code Enforcement Officer. 


COA 2015-027-H   

Applicant:  Barley Custom Homes, LC, 
117 N.  State



Street, vacant Lot #3 at Buckman Place

The applicant was seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for revised plans for the 
construction of a new single-family dwelling on the property, with construction 
details as stipulated to be further reviewed by HARB in their 
approval of the project 
on November 18, 2015. The revised plans submitted on December 9, 2015 
satisfactorily addressed those details, noting:
· Windows on the front and both sides of the house will have simulated divided lights

· Notation of aluminum fascia and trim throughout all details is changed to Azek

· Stone at the front bay window will be lowered to match the foundation level, and the corner boards and siding will be extended down, and a skirt or band board will be installed between the siding and the stone foundation. 

· Crown molding will be added to the porch girder.

· The porch column will be moved forward from the front elevation.
Budget & Finance - Robert Walker, Chris Gusty & Perry Warren


Consolidated Report

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously to accept, subject to audit, the Consolidated Expenditure Report for the month of December totaling $164,882.24.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor Warren, seconded by Councillor Gusty, and carried unanimously to approve the Professional Services Invoices for December 2015.
Environmental Advisory Council - Perry Warren

Councillor Warren reported that the Borough received two proposals from landscape architects for the Newtown Common Restoration Project.  Ms. Woldorf will make a recommendation to Council at the February Work Session.
Personnel Committee - Chris Gusty

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to appoint Richard Spadaccino to the Planning Commission for a 4-year term through December 31, 2019.
Councillor Gusty noted that there are openings on the EAC, Human Relations Commission and the Shade Tree Committee
Streets, Lights & Properties - Robert Walker & Chris Gusty

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Gusty, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously to approve contracting with Bray Brothers, Inc. for the Main Municipal Parking Lot Repaving Project at a cost of $208,175.00.
Solicitor's Report - William J. Bolla

Solicitor Bolla noted that proof of publication was filed with the Bucks County Law Library and received a memo of support from the Bucks County Planning Commission for the proposed ordinance amendment.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor Grunde-McLaughlin, seconded by Councillor King, and carried unanimously to adopt Ordinance #746 amending the Newtown Borough Zoning Ordinance to permit and provide standards for "Portable Signs" within the TC, V-1, V-2 and B-1 Zoning Districts and updating requirements for flags and banners.
The Solicitor will discuss a possible Resolution regarding extension of the moratorium on shale gas extraction at the February Work Session. DEP is investigating whether the moratorium should be extended and what its impact is on communities.  The moratorium is currently extended until January 1, 2018.
Public to be Heard

There was no one who wished to be heard at this time.
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by

Marcia M. Scull, Secretary
In Attendance:
Warren & Julia Woldorf

Ted Schmidt

Bob & Judy Musto

Jeff Werner

Marv Cohen

10
Council Minutes

Re-Organization Meeting

January 4, 2016
Page #5 of #5

